Meeting Notes from FFG 14; Seoul; June 4, 2004

Attendees:

Hisashi Sakaguchi
TTC 
Chair

Yasuo Maruyama

TTC

Tetsu Tanaka

ARIB

Kari Lang

ETSI

Adrian Scrase

MCC
Secretary

Byoung-Moon Chin
TTA

Asok Chatterjee

ATIS
Note taker

Nobody was present from CCSA. The Chairman wondered as to what could be the reason for this absence.

Agenda:

Doc#1 
Approved

Review of Action items from FFG 13

All actions have been discharged

Review of Doc#2

Status Report at the end of Q1 2004
· There were discussion on how to keep the expenses under control

· MCC travel policy follows ETSI policy. Whenever the meetings are in Europe, they use cheaper airlines – to save money.

· Travel expenses form only 10% of the budget.

· The contractors’ rate of compensation (600 EUR per day) has not changed since the beginning of the Project. ETSI Staff salaries have been frozen over the past 4 years – no increase unless one is promoted. Two staff members were promoted within last year.

· GCF (Global Certification Forum) decides as to which order TTCN tests will be done. They volunteered 78 KEUR for TTCN funds.

· Sometimes expenses are relatively more during the first part of the year because no staff and/or contractor take vacation during that timeframe.

·  CCSA is taking the TTCN for LCR TDD very seriously. If the experts from CCSA would spend considerable amount of time (what that may be is hard to estimate at this point), the overhead expenses for support staff will likely exceed the budgeted amount. It could very well be by a significant amount. When the accounts of Q2 (for both ETSI and MCC) are available, it is more likely to project the expense figures. It will have to be a discussion item for the next FFG meeting. If there is a financial hit because of the extra overhead for LCR TDD, it will have to come from the Contingency funds.

· Adrian Scrase will discuss with the TSG leaders on the future level of staff support that may be necessary (with a view to re-adjustment of headcount). If, for example, MMS is transferred to OMA, the workload of T2 will definitely change.

· No known requests for additional funding.

2005 Budget Preliminary Discussions

· We will continue to strive for increasing efficiency and quallity of support. The budget trend should be flat at a minimum, but hopefully will go down. 

· Proposed 2005 budget should be available by September 2004 FFG meeting. Adrian will prepare a document at least 4 weeks prior to that FFG meeting, so that inputs from Partners are available for the meeting.

Next Meetings

· 2.00 PM of September 15, 2004 Palm Springs (USA)

· Japan (Tokyo area) at the kind invitation of TTC; Tentatively March 2, 2005 (Final decision in September 2004)

